








1992 ANNUAL REPORT COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL DISCIPLINE

In addition to its oversight and educational activities, the
Commission also provided reminders to judges concerning
their conduct and activities that appeared to place them in
danger of violating the Canons; made suggestions to judges
concerning the overall management of their dockets; referred
complaints to other agencies or departments for the resolu-
tion of problems outside the jurisdiction of the Commission;
and aided in the administrative resolution of several matters.

Conclusion
During 1992, the Commission's overall caseload increased

over past years. However, when considering total corrective
actions taken against judges during 1992 as a percentage of
total complaint/case dispositions, there was a decrease in the
number of corrective actions taken against state judges in
1992 compared with 1991.

Although much of the Commission's work is not complete-
ly visible to the public because of constitutional confidentiali-

ty limitations, every effort is made to act in the public inter-
est while safeguarding individual rights and reputations from
unfounded accusations of misconduct. The Commission's
performance during the last twenty-six years suggests that
it has succeeded in improving and strengthening the judicia-
ry while carrying out its public responsibilities.

The Commission performs a vital role in maintaining a
fair and impartial judiciary. Since the judicial selection and
tenure system is based on merit selection, rather than politi-
cal election, the Commission views itself as serving an im-
portant role in maintaining the balance between indepen-
dence and accountability in the judiciary.

For further information about the Commission, its role
and responsibilities, please contact Rick Wehimhoefer, Exec-
utive Director and General Counsel, Colorado Commission
on Judicial Discipline, Denver, Colorado, at (303) 837-3601.

5K Walk/Run Benefits SafeHouse for Battered Women

The Colorado Women's Bar Association ("CWBA") and the Alliance of Professional Women ("APW") have joined with Norwest
Bank Denver to sponsor "The Unified Team, The Sequel," a team of women to participate in the 1993 Lady Footlocker 5K Walk/
Run for the Benefit of SafeHouse for Battered Women. The event will be held on June 27 at City Park in Denver.

Last year's Unified Team, also an effort of the CWBA, APW and Norwest, brought 265 walkers and runners to the 5K They
would like 1993's Sequel to the Unified Team to be even larger. For each team member recruited, Norwest will provide a bright
blue running cap and an additional $2 to SafeHouse. For each new Norwest account opened in conjunction with the race, Norwest
will contribute an additional $5 to SafeHouse. APW members can also win prizes by recruiting other Unified Team members.

Further information about the race is available by calling the CWBA in Denver at (303) 298-1313 or APW members Emily Ailts
at (303) 777-2325 or Kelly Belue at (303) 899-4623 in Denver.
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